Dear Ladies;

To the Jewish War Veterans Auxiliary Post 438,
want to give my best wishes and congratulations on thi
gala occassion the third Annual Donor Dinner. This i
one of the: few times that the Men’s Post can publicl
thank you for all your great support on all of ou
affairs, your truly humgnitarian project of caring fo
all the soldiers and patients at the Ft. Thomas Hos
pital andeopgyiew. Your organization is a creditt
the National Jewish War Veterans and is so know
through out our City.

We of the Parent Past know that we can only be a
strong as our support that we receive from our com
mmnity, and the Auxilaryis our best emmisary in sellin
J-W.V. to our people. May the efforts of all the mem
bers he realized some time in the near future of havin
cne of the most progressive Post and Auxilary in th
State and maybe Country.

Good Luck and continued success,

Fred Raboff
Commander Post 438
Jewish War Veteran:




